

   Appendix B

SUMMARY OF MAIN COMMENTS MADE ON THE DRAFT BUDGET PROPOSALS

1) – STATUTORY BUDGET CONSULTATION MEETING – 24th JANUARY 2013
	Item / Issue
	Summary of Response Given



	In the forecast for 2014/15, there is no estimate for an increase to Council Tax but in my parish surely there must be because of Parish Councils now having to raise their own precept.    Why is this not mentioned as this will appear as a benefit to KBC?

(Cllr Bruce Squires, Stoke Albany Parish Council)
	The Council’s Medium Term Financial Strategy (MTFS) does not include any Council Tax increases this enables the total resources required to be identified to balance the budget. 

The Council has no control over how much a Town or Parish Council can levy for a precept, this is a decision taken by each Town or Parish Council and this would not form part of the Council’s MTFS. 



	There will be some Town and Parish Councils who have not had to precept in the past but under the new Parish grant system will have to.    The Government has said that any increase in Council Tax i.e.  a precept above 2% will result in penalties.  If a Parish/Town Council has not previously precepted, is there any advice as to how this will fit in as it could be a difficult situation? 

(Cllr Maurice Bayes)
	Yes, the rules have changed and for major preceptors there is a 2% cap for 2013/14. However a number of authorities are able to increase Council Tax by £5 per week. 

Capping does not currently apply to Town and Parish Councils but the Secretary of State previously stated this situation will be reviewed in 2014/.15. 

We are aware that some towns and parishes have approached the local MP for clarification on the capping situation for 2014/15. 
If capping was introduced the Council along with the Parish / Town Councils could lobby.



	Within the document there is an entry that you received a grant for Neighbourhood plans, was that in respect of the pilot at Rothwell only or does it include any others?
(Cllr Mary Rust, Broughton)
	We can confirm that the figure was for the neighbourhood plan in Rothwell only.




2)       RESEARCH & DEVELOPMENT COMMITTEE – 31st JANUARY 2013 
	Item / Issue
	Summary of Response Given



	Will the £750k savings listed in the budget book remain in reserves?

(Cllr Paul Corazzo)
	The Executive had previously approved that any underspends either of a one off or ongoing nature would be used to increase reserves to help provide additional flexibility due to the uncertain financial landscape. 


	Is the £500k clawback from VAT held in savings. If not, where has it gone?

(Cllr Paul Corazzo)
	With regard to the VAT repayment from the Flemmings case this was a one-off saving and was included in the Council's reserves. This saving represented work carried out over a number of years and a great deal of effort by staff to recover the money. 


	In Table 4 on Page 10 of the Executive report is £1.3m included in this calculation?

(Cllr Paul Corazzo)
	Yes. 



	Is it mainly staff that come forward with cost savings?
(Cllr Paul Corazzo)
	Staff suggestions represented just over 50% of the identified savings for 2013/14.


	Item 2 of the Modelling for Recovery Principles refers to debt funding as a means of programme delivery. Does this mean we will be increasing our level of debt?

(Cllr David Soans)
	The Modelling for Recovery Principles were approved by the Executive Committee. Given the strength of the treasury position, means that the Council should consider debt funding as a means of capital delivery where it would generate a revenue benefit.  Any borrowing undertaken was a treasury management decision.


	Does this refer to debt factoring?

(Cllr David Soans)
	No. 


	What lobbying has the Council undertaken?

(Cllr Paul Corazzo)
	The Council has been involved in two major pieces of lobbying work. This included both the New Homes Bonus Scheme and the Business Rates Reform; both could generate significant benefits.  

Lobbying on the Business Rates Reform could result in a significant benefit for all Northamptonshire Councils and two out of three councils nationally could benefit.  For Kettering Borough Council this could mean the Council could retain growth of £400,000 which it would not otherwise have been able to do prior to the changes from the successful lobbying work.




	Item / Issue
	Summary of Response Given



	How do you decide when to lobby?

(Cllr Paul Corazzo)
	Areas for lobbying activity were based on the scale of the likely benefit to the Council and likelihood of the change. If officers identified that something was working to the Council's disadvantage, lobbying would take place early in the process. 



	Are you lobbying on behalf of working age families in respect of Council Tax?
(Cllr Paul Corazzo)
	Lobbying is done in accordance with identified Council priorities.


	How will Universal Credit affect the £450k for employees working on housing benefit given the Council is no longer required to administer housing benefits?

(Cllr Paul Corazzo)
	Officers were currently carrying out a piece of work on how the service would need to change to meet the changing landscape, which included trying to pre-empt the impact and keep a flexible workforce so that the Council could react quickly.  The Head of Income and Debt was working with staff in this respect. The Council had always affirmed the value of face-to-face contact with customers and this would continue.



	Ian Duncan-Smith has said that there will be no involvement of local government in processing housing benefit claims

(Cllr Paul Corazzo)
	Councils currently process both Housing Benefit and Council Tax Claims. This would change in the future as Councils would only be responsible for processing Council Tax claims – as a result the cost for processing a Council Tax claim was likely to increase as currently Council Tax claims were processed alongside Housing Benefit Claims. This would need to be closely monitored to ensure funding was not reduced.



	There are thousands of tax returns not filled in by the deadline of 31st January – is the Council expecting the same?
(Cllr Jan Smith)

	The Government's assessments showed that a high percentage of people would self-serve through the internet, but Kettering Borough Council was anticipating that a number of people would need help and support with claims and that this would probably increase.  



	There is £6m in the capital programme. How much of this is spent with contractors in the Borough?

(Cllr Paul Corazzo)
	It is difficult to assess how much of the capital programme would be awarded to local contractors as there are procurement procedures to follow. Additionally, much depended on who submitted a tender. However, a commitment for local procurement, is part of the Councils Modelling for Recovery Principles. 



	Item / Issue
	Summary of Response Given



	How satisfied is the Council that figures are accurate?

(Cllr Paul Corazzo)
	The capital programme was compiled using the latest information available for estimating the value of individual schemes. The Council’s draft HRA budget includes an additional £400,000 investment into the Councils Housing Stock in 2013/14.  



	Where is the servicing of debt shown in the budget documents?

(Cllr Jonathan West)
	Page 35, line 10 of the Budget Book shows  £5.1m this is for the repayment of principal sums and interest associated with the self financing loan.



	Page 35, Item 9 of the Budget Book shows depreciation of housing stock. Why is this?

(Cllr David Soans)
	The depreciation of housing stock is a technical accounting adjustment to reflect the value of Council Dwellings and is carried out on an annual basis.



	How many hours has the Executive spent preparing the budget? / Is there an element of freedom for officers in preparing the budget?

(Cllr Paul Corazzo)
	The flexibility given to officers in preparing the budget had been key. The Executive had set high level principles and golden rules and these had been in place for a number of years. The Executive had also approved the frameworks from which to deliver the budget. Other authorities had set up budget working parties, but this did not seem to be achieving the same level of success as experienced by Kettering Borough Council. 

Officers met with the portfolio holder for Finance regularly and a report on maintaining a durable budget was submitted to the Executive on a monthly basis.  Because of this regular reporting strategy, Service Heads and budget managers worked to deliver savings in the way set out in the principles approved by the Executive. 

This meant a number of decisions faced by other local authorities (eg cutting services and staff) had not had to be made by Kettering Borough Council.  

	Were the savings on grant funding for Town and Parish Councils put forward by politicians or officers?

(Cllr Paul Corazzo)
	Town and Parish Councils had asked for funding to be reviewed, and the final decision on town and parish funding had been made by the Executive Committee.



	Was there any involvement of the MP in improving the central government grant to Kettering Borough Council?

(Cllr Paul Corazzo)
	Councillor Hollobone, as MP, was proactive on behalf of the Council when requested to help in lobbying.




3) MONITORING & AUDIT COMMITTEE – 5th FEBRUARY 2013 
	Item / Issue
	Summary of Response Given



	Members expressed concerns about the risk of businesses lodging appeals for Business Rates and the effect this could have on the grant we receive.
(Cllr Maurice Bayes)
	This will directly impact on the amount of grant the Council receives and brings a new area of volatility which will need to be closely monitored. 

	Members expressed concerns regarding the sustainability of the continued efficiency savings.
(Cllr Maurice Bayes)
	The Council is confident of delivering the efficiency savings for 2013/14. However the success of delivering a balanced budget in 2014/15 will be dependant on the movement on the new areas of volatility and materiality the Council has to contend with.

From 2015/16 and beyond a new Comprehensive Spending Review will be in place and it will be increasingly difficult to deliver a balanced budget whilst adhering to the requirements for ‘triple zero’.   

	Members expressed concerns regarding the Capital Receipts for funding replacement homes on a one-for-one basis.  

(Cllr Maggie Don)
	The amount of Right to Buy receipts to be retained by the Housing authority has changed on a number of occasions during the design of the self financing system and indeed after self financing was implemented.

	The committee thanked the team for their sterling work on the budget.
	The thanks were duly noted.


4) GEOGRAPHICAL FORUMS –  4th 6th & 7th FEBRUARY 2013
Kettering Town Forum 

	Item / Issue
	Summary of Response Given



	When would the pedestrianisation in the town centre take place?
	A sum of money is included in the 2013/14 budget.




A6 Town Forum
	Item / Issue
	Summary of Response Given



	Councillors commented on the excellent news reported about the savings, however there were concerns raised in how the savings would be sustainable from 2015 onwards.
(Cllr Allan Matthews – Desborough Town Council)

	The Council is confident of delivering the efficiency savings for 2013/14. 
From 2015/16 and beyond a new Comprehensive Spending Review will be in place and it will be increasingly difficult to deliver a balanced budget whilst adhering to the requirements for ‘triple zero’.   


	Item / Issue
	Summary of Response Given



	It was noted that there was an increased emphasis by the borough council to find ways of generating income as well as making savings to bridge the gap. 

(Cllr Allan Matthews – Desborough Town Council)
	The Council has always looked at ways of generating income as well as reducing expenditure.

	It was reported that senior officers had been lobbying government to try and make some changes and should be commended for the work that had been achieved there.

(Cllr Jan Smith)
	The thanks were duly noted.

	The Chair and members of the Forum wished to thank the Finance department in keeping the borough council one step ahead and the staff for their efforts in suggesting money saving ideas that had been implemented which had made a huge contribution to the savings totals.”


	The thanks were duly noted.


Kettering Rural Forum 
	Item / Issue
	Summary of Response Given



	The changes to Business Rates could cause the Council to incur significant risks. If work was undertaken on inspecting buildings in the rural area for business use of buildings which was not related to agricultural use the Council could increase its Business Rates income.

Cllr Richard Barnwell (Mawsley and Cransley Parish Councils)
	The Council would only retain a small proportion of the yield but a significant proportion would go to central government.  



	Is there any enforcement on farm buildings which are zero-rated for Business Rates, but then used for non-agricultural purposes?

Cllr Richard Barnwell (Mawsley and Cransley Parish Councils)
	If people are aware of this we would like to know about it.



	If the total budget is approximately £12m, what will it be in future after feeding in the savings?

(Cllr Peter Hooton, Rushton Parish Council)


	We don't know after next year, but projections are that it will drop to £9.8m in 2016/17 from £11m in 2013/14.  



	Item / Issue
	Summary of Response Given



	At the Budget Consultation meeting on 24th January Town and Parish Grants were discussed.  A comment was made that a Community Growth Fund would be established to replace the lost funding. Is this something you can give more information on?

(Cllr Mary Rust, Broughton Parish Council)
	There are no formal proposals, but it has been suggested that a fund could be established to support projects in parishes via parish councils and community groups.



	Could the proposals to alleviate double taxation be put on the agenda for further discussion at the next meeting?

(Cllr Jonathan Bullock)
	The proposals for the Community Growth Fund have not yet been worked up.

	Could you pass on the thanks of the Forum to the officer team for the work undertaken in presenting a balanced budget.

(Cllr Jonathan Bullock)
	Yes.


5)
COMMENTS FROM THE TENANTS FORUM MEETING OF 31st JANUARY 2013
The tenants were prepared to accept the increase but requested that services must stay the same and they would not expect to see a downward trend in these.

RESOLVED    that the members of the Tenants’ Forum agreed to the 4.75% increase for 2013/14.
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